
LADIES’ CIRCLE

Our ladies enjoyed a most informative evening when Ivar Struthers came along to tell
us of his exploits on holiday to Japan. He showed us some really exotic photos and
slides that he took when he was there. It certainly cheered up the ladies on a cold,
dark evening. We also had the pleasure of our local councillor Allan O’Brien; he is
always welcomed by our group. He can be open and helpful with his advice and our
group always appreciate his visits.

March saw us welcoming a visit from the Mountain Rescue. That was really good and
all of us learned so much – it is amazing the amount of preparation and dedication that
these brave volunteers put in.

We had a really good night singing along and listening to the Kilsyth Harmony Group.
It  is  always a real  treat  to have them visit  us as they certainly bring back lots  of
memories. Still  on the musical theme, we also had an evening when we heard all
about the Glenn Miller Conspiracy and that certainly gave us some food for thought.

Anne Walker was given a very warm welcome when she was kind enough to come
along  for  our  Holy  Week  meeting.  It  is  always  a  pleasure  to  have  Anne  in  our
company.

Our session has now come to its conclusion and we ended with a social evening meal
in the local Smiddy Inn. We now look forward to summer and some sunshine.

When we start  back in  October  we hope to  welcome new members along to  our
weekly evening meetings – all ladies will be made most welcome.

Pat McFadden
(secretary)


